
PERSONALS.

Dr. Franklin Dawson, of .Toronto, returned to his home,
September lth, after a tour of four months in England,
Scotland and France.

Dr. Jas. F. W. Ross, of Toronto, attended the meeting of the
American Association of Obstetricians and Gynecologists held
in St. Louis, Septeniber 15th to 18th.

Dr. Arthur W. Maybury, of 253 Spadina Avenue, Toronto,
bas returned to the city, and resumed his special work in
diseases of the nose, throat and chest, September 19th.

Prof. Jap. Sinclair, of Manchester, England, after attending
the meeting of the Canadian Medical Association in Vancouver,
spent a few days in Toronto, the guest of Dr. J. F. W.'Ross.

Professor 1. H. Cameron who attended the meeting of the
British Medical Association at Oxford and also paid a short
visit to the Continent, returned to Toronto, September 20th.

Dr. Chas. O'Reilly, of Toronto, attended a meeting of the
National Association of Hospital Superintendents at Atlantic
City, September 20th, to 23rd, and was re-elected first vice-
president.

Dr. Herbert A. Bruce made a fairly rapid recovery after the
appendiceetomy, performed August 31st. He left Toronto,
October lst, for Atlantie City, where he expected to remain a
fortnight.

The following Canadians have been admitted members of the
College of Surgeons, England: F. G. Neal, M.B. (Tor.); G. H.
McLaren, M.B. (Tor.); W. E. Robertson, M:B. (Tor.) ; W. T.
Wallace, M.B. (Tor.).

Dr. A. Orr Hastings returned from England to New York on
the new SS. Baltic of the White Star Line, hvich on this
occasion carried more passengers than have ever before crossed
the ocean at any one time.

Dr. John McCrae, of Montreal, has been appointed Profes7sor
of Pathology in the University of Vermont. This appointment
will not interfere with his residence and professional and
collegiatë work in Montreal.

Dr. C. R. Dickson, of Toronto, attended the American Electro-
Therapeutie Association in St. Louis, September 20th to 23rd.
He also attended the International Electrical Congress as a
delegate of the American Association.

Dr. C. K. Clarke, Medical Superintendent of the Rockwood
Hospital, Kingston, Ont., has been appointed co-editor of the
American Jowrnal of InsRnity. His editorial duties will not
interfere with his work in the iRockwood Hospital.
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